2003-0393
METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL 

NOTICE OF HEARING

Proposed Ordinance 2003-0393

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Metropolitan King County Council will hold a public hearing in the Council Chambers on the 10th Floor of the King County Courthouse (516 Third Avenue, Seattle Washington) on Monday the third day of November 2003 at 1:30 PM.  The purpose of this public hearing is to consider adoption of Proposed Ordinance 2003-0393, adopting amendments to the King County subdivision and land use procedural codes.  


King County encourages public comment on Proposed Ordinance 2003-0393.  You may wish to present oral testimony at the November 3rd public hearing.  Testimony is limited to three minutes per speaker and you may provide written copies for the Councilmembers’ review.  Please provide 20 copies of any written material you wish to submit.  The chamber is equipped with an audio/visual system capable of displaying 35mm slides, VHS tapes, overheads, and computer displays.  Audio/visual presentations are included in the 3-minute timeframe.  Testimony sign-up will take place in the lobby outside the Council Chambers before the beginning of the meeting on November 3rd.  Please call the Metropolitan King County Council offices at (206) 296-1000 if you need directions to the Courthouse.  You may also mail or fax comments to Councilmembers.  The address for the Council is King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue #1200 Seattle Washington 98104.  The Council fax number is (206) 296-0198.
The complete text of Proposed Ordinance 2003-0393 is available in the Council Clerk’s office, Room 1025, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle Washington.  A copy of the ordinance will be mailed to you upon your request to the Clerk at (206) 296-1020.  Copies of this legislation are also available on the Internet, at www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk.

SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2003-0393 would amend the King County Code as follows:
· The maximum amount of lots allowed in a short plat within the Urban Growth Area (UGA) is increased from four lots to nine lots, consistent with recent state law changes, and in order to expedite construction of single family homes and promote the goal of focusing housing in the Urban Area.  

· The Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES) review period is extended from:

· 120 days to 150 days for Type 3 and 4 land use decisions (e.g. preliminary plat, zone reclassifications, urban planned development), and 

· 45 to 90 days for SEPA exempt clearing and grading.  

· A method of flexible concurrency for future lots is created to allow a developer to submit an application to DDES for more lots within the UGA than currently granted by a transportation concurrency certificate.  In order to file a complete application, at least 75% of the lots or units proposed must have a Certificate of Transportation Concurrency.  The certificate for the additional lots must be obtained prior to the expiration of the preliminary plat and the recording of these lots.  

Dated at Seattle, Washington, this 1st day of October, 2003.
METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

KING COUNTY, WASHINGTON

Anne Noris

Clerk of the Council

